UPR 17 - China

Intervention by Ireland 
Thank you Mr President, 
Ireland thanks the delegation of China for its participation and the presentation of its national report. 
Whilst acknowledging the economic and social progress that has been made in China in recent decades, Ireland notes concerns expressed regarding the situation of human rights defenders and restrictions on the operation of civil society organizations. Ireland recommends that China facilitate the development, in law and practice, of a safe and enabling environment in which both civil society and human rights defenders can operate free from fear, hindrance and insecurity. 
Ireland is concerned at reports that lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender persons encounter stigma, discrimination and various types of bullying. Ireland recommends that China establish anti-discrimination laws and regulations to ensure that lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender persons enjoy equal treatment, including at schools and in the workplace. 
